
December 20, 2023

Dear Parents and Students of St. John the Baptist High School,

Merry Christmas!

It is with great joy and humility that I introduce myself as your next Principal at St. John
the Baptist High School. I come to you deeply committed to the Catholic faith, the
education of young minds, and the formation of strong, compassionate individuals who
will make a positive impact on the world.

My journey in education began as a teacher, where I discovered my passion for
inspiring young minds and fostering their intellectual and spiritual growth. Over the past
two decades, I have served in various roles, including Assistant Principal and Principal,
always striving to create a vibrant and supportive learning environment where every
student can achieve their full potential.

What drives me is my faith and my belief in the transformative power of Catholic
education. I am inspired by the words of Saint Augustine, who said, "The world is a
book, and those who do not travel read only one page." My vision for St. John the
Baptist is to create an environment where students are encouraged to explore,
question, and discover the truth. I want them to be lifelong learners, critical thinkers, and
compassionate individuals empowered to make a difference in the world.

As Saint Francis of Assisi said, "Start by doing what's necessary; then do what's
possible; and suddenly you are doing the impossible." This quote embodies my
approach to leadership. I believe in setting ambitious goals, challenging ourselves to
grow, and celebrating our successes along the way.

I am confident that, together, we can build upon the rich history and traditions of St.
John the Baptist High School. I am excited to work with the talented faculty and staff,
the dedicated parents, and most importantly, the wonderful students of this community. I
am committed to listening to your concerns, working collaboratively, and fostering an
open and transparent communication environment.

As your school year draws to a conclusion, I join you all in celebrating the dedicated
career of your current Principal, Mr. Biagio Arpino. His contributions to St. John the
Baptist and the education of hundreds of thousands of Catholic School students in this
Diocese is an inspiration to all of us who follow in his footsteps.



In the coming weeks and months, I look forward to meeting you and getting to know the
members of the St. John’s community to ensure a seamless transition. I am eager to
hear your thoughts, hopes, and dreams for St. John the Baptist. Together, we can
create a truly exceptional educational experience that will prepare our students for
success in college, career, and life.

May God bless you and your families,

Vincent Albrecht


